








From: Kay Scott
To: Ryan McCann
Subject: Zoning change for our street - Meeting scheduled for 9/9
Date: Thursday, August 27, 2020 11:59:41 AM

WARNING: This email came from an External Sender – Use caution when clicking links, opening attachments, or
responding to requests for information.

Hi Ryan,

My name is Kay Scott and my husband (Mike Scott)and I live at 1855 S. Recker Rd., Mesa, AZ  85206.  We have
lived here for just over 20 years, and several of our neighbors have lived here much longer than that.  In our case, we
worked and saved for years so that we could purchase a home on a bit of acreage (1.4) and not be crammed in so
close to our neighbors.  We understand that apartment and condominium living is great for lots of people, but others
like us are happier with a little elbow room.  We raised a large family and currently have 17 grandchildren, and it is
very nice to have the space for everyone to visit at once.  Before Covid, we shared family dinners and occasions
often, and are comforted knowing that we are not bothering anyone if the little ones games get loud.

After speaking with someone at the City Zoning office, we were told that you are in charge of the project that has
been presented to the city to change the zoning on our street to allow for a town home development to be built on
the 4 or 5 acres that front Baseline here on Recker Rd.  It is Case ZON20-00283, and we understand there is a
virtual meeting scheduled for Sept 9 at 4 pm.  We would like to know the best option to have our voices heard at this
meeting.  In addition to my husband and I, every family that currently lives here vehemently oppose this project.  It
is nightmarish that our quiet neighborhood might be stripped from us by people who don’t even know us.  We have
built a wonderful neighborhood here.  We are all friends and help each other out.  We babysit when needed, take
meals, help each other with projects, etc.  We often hear of people bemoaning the fact that neighbors don’t know
each other anymore, but we have all put in the effort to get acquainted and be true neighbors.  We also understand
that something will eventually be built on Baseline Road.  We have always known that it is a prime piece of real
estate and will be developed, but to have a townhouse project in this little space, with entry from our small Recker
Rd, would change our neighborhood and lives forever.  We have been told by licensed realtors that with a project
like the one proposed, our property values will decrease as well, adding insult to injury.

My husband and I, and all of our neighbors, would love to speak at the upcoming zoning meeting.  Could you please
advise me the best way that we can make our voices heard?  The website says it will be virtual meeting and that
comment cards can be submitted.  Can we speak as well?  Please call me at 602-620-0073 and let me know the best
way to go forward. An email response is also welcome.

Thank you very much.

Kay Scott
Long time Mesa residence
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